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The Common at Sinnott Farm, Inc. (CSF)
Executive Board Meeting

January 23rd, 2019
6:00 p.m.

MINUTES

In Attendance:
Syed Hussain, President 



Deanne Lawrence, Vice President




Lisa Terlecky, Treasurer



Michael Comperatore, Secretary
Lesia Comperatore, Director
Chris Weiland, Vision Management
Absent:

None.

Homeowners Present:  None.
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President, Syed Hussain, at 6:07pm.
Homeowner Comment:  None. 
Minutes:  The minutes from December were approved unanimously.  
Discussion of Goals/Priorities:
· Collection Policy
· The current policy includes a $25 late fee and a $300 fee if the account is to be accelerated and sent to collections, which first requires the Board to schedule a hearing with the homeowner. 
· The Board would like to rewrite the policy to be lenient on first time offenders, remove the $300 acceleration fee, and reword acceleration to consist of four quarterly payments beyond that which is past due.

· The Board will prioritize this during the Summer so that a notice can be sent out to homeowners for comment.

· Water Usage
· CSF water usage was much higher than expected this past year despite a less regular watering schedule and a high amount of precipitation.  Chris Weiland will have our irrigation company check the system in the Spring to ensure there are no leaks or malfunctions. The Board would also like to revisit the timing and duration of which the sprinkler systems are on during the Summer months.
· Residential Propane Tanks
· In 2018, a realtor contacted Vision Management to find out if large, immovable propane tanks for home heating were approved in our community.  The Board directed the Bylaws and Covenants Committee to investigate the Town of Bloomfield’s laws regarding residential propane tanks.  Their conclusion was that they are allowed by the town.

· The Board will discuss if they should be allowable or not and add a pertinent section in the Bylaws and Covenants.  A draft will be sent out for homeowner comment before it is finalized.

· Community Forum
· One of the Board’s goals last year was to look into creating a community forum for our neighborhood.  For now, the Board has decided to table that idea.  Someone would need to moderate the forum, which could be time-consuming and has a large potential for interpersonal conflict.

· Instead, the Board would like to use the CSF website to post recommendations for vendors, contractors, or other communications as suggested by the community.

· Email Consent Forms

· The email consent forms sent with this year’s mailing have been returned at a very low rate.  It is important that we are able to communicate with our residents via email now that we are no longer mailing out physical copies of the quarterly newsletter.

· Chris will contact our residents who have provided him with their email addresses to ask permission to send them quarterly emails.

Website Update/Redesign

· The Board has agreed that the 2019 Goal should include finishing the updates to the website started last year. 

· This may include rearranging a few pages and/or adding new page(s)

· One new page discussed may be a ‘community bulletin board’ style page with recommendations, referrals, current updates, etc.

· This should also include archiving some of the older content currently on the site.

Website Renewal


For our community website we must pay periodically for our domain name, SinnottFarm.com, as well as server space to host our site, and lastly the software that enables us to edit the site.  Currently, our provider for all three is GoDaddy.  Lisa Terlecky, our Treasurer, also maintains our website and was available to answer the other Board members’ questions regarding the website.  According to her quick research performed at the meeting, it appears as though we are only charged $150 every two years to hold and host our domain name.  The Board renewed last year, but just in case it is yearly, a motion passed unanimously to approve up to $150 for website renewal (the site is set on auto-renewal to the CSF account).  Before next month’s meeting, Lisa will confirm the frequency of renewal and also find out how often we are charged a fee for the web software.

Syed suggested, since Lisa is now a Board member, that the Board set aside 10-15 minutes at each meeting to update the website.  The Board agreed that was a good idea and will come to the next meeting with notes.  Once Cameron provides Lisa with the dongle that enables her laptop to connect to the projector in the BPD community room, the Board will be able to review the website together in real time on the projector.

Town Re-Pavement Plans


The re-pavement of North Ryefield Hollow is a topic that comes up at each yearly homeowner meeting and many Board meetings.  N. Ryefield Hollow is in worse shape than any of our community roads and is driven on more frequently and at a higher speed.  At the previous meeting, Syed asked Director Lesia Comperatore if she could contact the Town of Bloomfield and bring information about the road to the next meeting.


Lesia spoke to Dan Carter from Bloomfield Public Works.  He explained that every road in our town is rated on a scale from 1–100, with 1 being the worst.  Variables such as road safety risk assessment and arterial vs main roads go into figuring out that rating.  South Ryefield Hollow, re-paved last year, was rated at a 34.  N. Ryefield Hollow is rated at a 39.  Depending upon the town’s budget, N. Ryefield Hollow is scheduled for a complete re-pavement in three or four years.  If possible, the Board will try to contact the contractor and negotiate re-pavement of one or two of our roads at a discount.  To that end, Lesia will find out if the ranked list of roads is publicly available on the website and, if so, when.

Directors’ Roles and Responsibilities 


Syed met with former Director, Richard Burt, at his residence.  Richard had been absent from Board meetings from September onward, as well as the annual meeting, and had not been responding to correspondence.  Richard tendered his resignation to Syed, which opened a spot on the Board.  A motion was put forward for Officer Lesia Comperatore to become Director-at-Large, which passed unanimously.
Manager’s Report:
SJN has cleaned up all of our cul-de-sac islands.  They cut back or removed bushes as necessary, and limbed up several trees.  Chris also discussed the recent snowstorm with the Board.  A homeowner complaint was received regarding the iciness of the roads, and Chris explained that, at the extremely low temperatures we had during and after the storm, salt will not work to melt the ice.  All of his managed properties were experiencing the same issue.  With that said, Chris did contact SJN and they came back to lay down sand to improve traction.
Chris has also been in contact with Eversource regarding the LED upgrades to our community. In December, Chris had placed an open ticket with Eversource to have our lights upgraded and was promised a visit by an engineer from Eversource to get the process started. Chris ensured the Board that he will regularly follow up with Eversource so the upgrades can be performed as soon as possible.
Service Requests:

· None.
Correspondence Report:
· From 85 Arrowwood and 77 Arrowwood regarding street lights out – Chris contacted Eversource

· 36 Arrowwood regarding a leaning tree in island – the tree is too mature to correct its growth, so the only option would be to remove it at cost.  It is not a safety hazard.

· 23 Spring Hill regarding van parking – complaints from multiple homeowners have been received about the homeowner parking their van on the street overnight, including during the recent snowstorm.  Vision has sent three mail correspondence since August 2018 and called but has received no response.  The Board will move forward to schedule a hearing with the homeowner to address the problem.

Alteration Requests:
· None.
2018 Financial Review:
During the months of November and December, more money was spent on contractor dues than budgeted for due to Russo’s contract ending and SJN’s beginning.  Despite this, financials came in $889.52 under budget for 2018.  The Board is very pleased with the results of coming in under budget with the expected increase in maintenance contract and water usage increases.
Board members asked Chris to bring in a summary of the 2018 water usage per month to the next month’s meeting to review and try to plan accordingly for 2019 water usage.
Next Meeting:  The next meeting is on February 27th, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. at the Bloomfield Police Department.  
Homeowner Comment Period 2:  There were no homeowner comments during this period.  
Executive Session:  The Board went into executive session at 8:06 p.m. and concluded executive session at 8:09 p.m.
The meeting was adjourned with a motion that passed unanimously at 8:09 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Michael Comperatore
Secretary


